
Ribble Valley Borough Council

Report to ACCOUNTS AND AUDIT COMMITTEE
                                             
  


Agenda Item No   
meeting date:     
26th NOVEMBER 2008


title:

ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT – PROGRESS REPORT

submitted by:
MARSHAL SCOTT – DIRECTOR OF RESOURCES

principal author:
AMY GASKELL
1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of the progress made to date with regards the areas highlighted for improvement in the Council’s Annual Governance Statement.

1.2 Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· None directly, however, a sound system of internal control is an essential part of our corporate governance arrangements.

2. BACKGROUND

2.1
Under the Accounts and Audit (Amendment) (England) Regulations 2006 and the Statement of Recommended Practice (SORP) 2007 the Council is required to produce an Annual Governance Statement that is signed by the Chief Executive and Leader of the Council.

This Statement must be included in the Annual Accounts. 

2.2
In the last report to committee it was agreed that a six monthly review of the highlighted areas for improvement would be carried out and Committee informed of the findings.

3. INFORMATION

3.1 In 2007 the CIPFA/SOLACE joint working group issued a revised framework against which the Council’s corporate governance arrangements should be assessed.  This led to three recommendations being identified.  Details of those recommendations along with progress made to date in addressing them can be seen following:

	Recommendation
	Action to Date

	The Council’s Contract Procedure Rules be reinforced to all Officers involved in the purchase of goods and/or services.
	An email was sent to all Service Managers by the PA to the Director of Resources (July 2008).

A further review of adherence to the Council’s Contract Procedure Rules has been carried out looking at creditor invoices received during April – September 2008.  The review identified that on the whole the Council’s Contract Procedure Rules are being observed.  

It has also been highlighted that it may be beneficial for a central register of all contracts entered into by the Council be developed and maintained.

R1:  A central register of all contracts entered into by the Council be developed and maintained.



	Ongoing reports on the Council’s 6 significant partnerships be sent to Members.  Reports be sent on a six monthly basis.
	As per the minutes of Committee Meetings, reports are being received.

	The Terms of Reference for Accounts and Audit Committee be updated to reflect responsibility for the Annual Governance Statement.
	The Terms of Reference for Accounts and Audit Committee was updated in May 2008 to reflect responsibility for the Annual Governance Statement.


4.
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

4.1
Accept the recommendation as highlighted in this report.

MARSHAL SCOTT

DIRECTOR OF RESOURCES

AA15-08/AG/AC

17 November 2008
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